


 
From: Tuz, Sylvester (MTO) [mailto:Sylvester.Tuz@ontario.ca]  
Sent: Monday, April 04, 2016 9:33 AM 

To: Janet Foster 

Cc: Stephen Naylor; Dorton, Peter (MTO) 
Subject: ZBLA- 295 Cundles Road East (File D14-1603) 

 
Hi Janet,  
 
The Ministry of Transportation has received a Notice of Complete Application for a proposed Zoning Bylaw 
Amendment for the subject site located at 295 Cundles Road East in Barrie.  
 
After review, please be advised that the Ministry has no objection in principle regarding the proposal to remove 
the ground floor retail component of the 6-storey residential building (Building ‘K’ of the Master Site Plan). With 
that said, should the zoning amendment be approved, the Ministry would like to be circulated any Site Plan 
Amendments required for the subject site to facilitate the change.  
 
Furthermore, please be advised that the Ministry had issued an MTO Building and Land Use Permit for Building ‘K’ 
(MTO Permit #2012-20T-292) on February 11, 2013 based on the previous Phase 1 Site Plan Approval for the 
entirety of the site. The Permit was subsequently extended on multiple occasions up to December 31, 2014. As no 
construction ever occurred, please be advised that this Permit is null and void and the proponent will be required 
to obtain a new MTO Building and Land Use Permit to reflect the proposed land use changes.  
 
I trust that the above is clear, however should you have any questions, please feel free to ask. 
 
Best Regards,  
 

Sylvester Tuz, B.E.S. 
Corridor Management Officer 
 
Ministry of Transportation 
Central Region Corridor Management Section 
159 Sir William Hearst Ave., 7th Floor 
Toronto, ON M3M 0B7 
Phone: 416-235-4351 | Fax: 416-235-4267 
Email: Sylvester.Tuz@ontario.ca 
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